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Knights of Columbus  
All Saints Council 11402 

Dunwoody, Georgia 
 (Established July 4th, 1994) 

         “Opere et Veritate”   1 John  3,18 

Brothers all, 
 
September and October are the months we need 
your help with two pumpkin truck offloads, man  
the Pumpkin Patch Sales tables (spouses always      
welcome), sell the beverages at the Parish Fall    
Festival, and have a rewarding day helping build  
another parish-funded, Habitat for Humanity home. 
 
Please support our council with pumpkin offloading 
on Sat, 24 September and another day in early-mid 
October. 
 
Brother Dave Richardson is ready to oversee 
Pumpkin Patch sales and needs your help manning shifts every day of the 
week starting Sunday, 25 September through Monday, 31 October.  
 
For our brothers who would rather not offload pumpkins, consider helping 
out with our beverage sales tables during the 23-24 September Parish Fall 
Festival. We’ll have more detailed information at the Tue, 6 Sep business 
meeting and emails. Stay tuned! 
 
This month’s Activities and Events. 
 
Bingo attendance settled down a bit from our summer 
high season but the players were just as excited! 
 
Our Youth program was well represented this month with a Movie Night   
featuring Pinocchio and the always-awesome day of fun for our parish kids 
and families at the annual Altar Server Outing at Six Flags WhiteWater Park. 
 
Beautiful weather and a great setting made the     
Dunwoody Butterfly Festival another fun event for our 
brothers, including some of our newest brothers. 
 
Break a sweat and commit some time for our       
council’s activities in September and October. 

Vivat Jesus, 

Pat Fahey, Grand Knight 
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Supreme Knight Comments on Fall Election 

On August 30th, we added two new 1st degree brothers, Burns and Jennings. Four 
other new brothers were added to other councils as well (not shown). Michael (Doc) 
Gallagher was a reapplication 1st degree member who had been away from the     
Order for several years. He counts as a new member as well. Welcome to all three. 

New 1st Degree Members on August 30th 

    Tom Burns                      Doc Gallagher             Scott Jennings 

At the recent 134th International Convention of the KofC, August 
2-4 in Toronto, our Supreme Knight, Carl Anderson, minced no 
words on our moral obligation to support candidates that are    
pro-life. Here are some of his comments. 
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Council Supports Dunwoody Butterfly Festival 
For the 4th straight year, Council 11402 handled all of the grilling chores for the Dunwoody 
Nature Center's annual Butterfly Festival, Saturday, August 20.  
 
Eighteen brothers volunteered, serving up 560 hot dogs and 480 hamburgers/cheeseburgers.  
 
Said Nature Center Executive Director Alan Mothner, "We couldn't do it without you guys!" 
 
The Butterfly Festival attracted a record crowd of 3,500 folks and gave the council a large 
dose of favorable public exposure. 
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New St. Jude Council Exemplification Help 
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Christ the King Council Officer Installation Help 

Our District Deputy John Knight (far right) installed officers for another of his four councils at Christ the 
King Cathedral. He was aided by his District Warden Lou Hlad (far left). That council is pondering a name 
change from Atlanta Council 660 to Christ the King Council 660 now that they have moved to the cathedral. 

The new St. Jude the Apostle KofC Council-in-Formation requested that All Saints    
members show up as observers for their initial 1st Degree exemplification in which they 
added 30+ charter members to their fledgling council. We were on hand in impressive 
fashion to make their ceremony special for their new knights. 



  

 The Knights of Columbus support the church, priests and 
deacons, and our Altar Servers. We recognize and we     
appreciate these brave souls because they play an import 
role in the Mass.   
 
The Altar Servers have responsibilities that include: carry 
the cross, the processional candles, hold the book for the 
priest celebrant, carry the incense and censor, present the bread, wine, and water to the priest 
during the preparation of the gifts or assist him when he receives the gifts from the people, 
wash the hands of the priest, assist the priest celebrant and deacon as necessary. While you are 
focused on the Eucharist you hear bells ringing in the background   allowing you visualize the 
consecration.    
 
This is the sixth year that we show appreciation for their hard work by treating them and their 
families to White Water.  Young Peoples Mass  servers, parents and members of Knights of   
Columbus attend our annual Appreciation Outing.  That was twenty-six (26) different families, 
or forty-three (43) children and thirty-seven (37) adults attending.  If you enjoy smiles and 
laughter there was no shortage at this Knight’s outing at White Water.   
 
The kids spent the afternoon enjoying the exciting rides (have you ever ridden the Tornado!?)  
It is amazing when you mix water, fun and sun that children become very hungry.  We also 
rented a picnic pavilion where our hungry children and parents enjoyed all-you-can -at food 
and drink at the park provided by WhiteWater….yes, this also included all you can eat ice 
cream, too.   
 
The kids then spent the rest of the afternoon enjoying more fun in the sun with exciting rides at 
WhiteWater and the fellowship of their fellow altar servers.  Prayer, food, fun, games and     
getting wet - what a combination! 
 
The event was a huge success because of the support of the volunteers Sir Knight Jeff 
Durthaler, Beth Reaves and Tracy Chapman. 

Altar Server Whitewater Outing 
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After giving out hundreds of awards to others, Lou Hlad was shocked when wife Marty 
walked in and they were awarded the July Family-of-the-Month Award by Grand Knight Pat 
Fahey (left). He for a lot of Knight activities and she for devoted years of volunteering to the 
Assistance League of Atlanta. Turnaround is fair play. 6 

Norb Braza is July Knight-of-the-Month 

Brother Norb Branza was honored for nearly a decade of directing our council’s 
unique Acolyte Program. He directed 5 team captains to serve every parish funeral 
during his tenure. Sir Knight Bernie Marino has now taken over this program. 

The Hlads are July Family-of-the-Month 
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Sir Knight Bob Mitchell (left) receives 
his certification award from Sir Knight 
John Jedlicka at our August meeting.  
 
John is one of four certified Conferring 
Officers for the 3rd Degree Ceremony in 
the state of Georgia. The roles for the new 
3rd degree include only a Conferring   
Officer, a Warden, and a District Deputy. 
 
Bob has now been formally certified by 
John to perform the Warden role in the 
3rd Degree ceremony. He is only one of 
two so certified in the state. When our 
brothers stand for their 3rd degree, they 
will very likely see these two gentlemen 
in their roles for that exemplification.  
 
You will recognize John as a former long-
time member of our council. He moved 
over to Holy Spirit Council for some 
years, and now is positioned to become 
the Grand Knight of the newly-formed  
St. Jude the Apostle Council.  
 
That council now has over thirty new 
brothers, but awaits its charter, council 
number, and slate of elected officers. 
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Danny Ross Gets His Engraved Mug 

Bob Mitchell’s Special Ceremonial Certificate 

Sir Knight Danny Ross takes his newly-awarded engraved beer mug out for a stroll at our 
July meeting. He got the cup for recruiting a new member. Get one for yourself ! 
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August Parish Bingo—A Great Evening Again !! 
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Again donated half of all Parish Bingo profits to support  

 Sophia Academy School run by Marist order. 
 

Paid fees for complementary Bingo tickets for our widows. 
 

Voted $1000 to pay for a Catholic student scholarship sponsored 
by Atlanta Touchdown Foundation. Dennis Caniglia requested. 

 
Voted up to $500  to pay for golf registration fees for our parish 

priests playing in  Assembly golf tournament Sept. 10th.  
 

Donated $1,500 to defray meal costs of our parish veterans and 
spouses at the June 11th Assembly Veterans Appreciation  

Dinner at St. Andrew. 
 

Council sent out envelopes for Habitat for Humanity House #23. 
 
 

Our Acolytes served all parish funerals again this month. 

 
3rd Degree —Sat.     Sept. 10th at St. Monica 
2nd Degree —Weds, Sept. 28th at St. Benedict 
1st Degree — Tuesday, Sept. 27th -7:30 PM. All Saints. Candidates  6:45. Coat/tie for pictures. 
4th Degree — Saturday Nov. 12th—place and time to be announced 
                          
Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”,  
(then choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).   
 
Questions to Dick Marklein   404-790-8004     brmcycle@hotmail.com  for more info.  8 

Upcoming Degree Exemplifications 

Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 

We recorded 94 players on August 25th, including 4 knight widows. Our Bingo sales were $1,516, 
our Bingo prizes were $905, yielding Bingo gross proceeds of $611.  We also received $217 from 
food donations, $120 from drink donations, and $117 from the 50/50 raffle sale. Cost of food and 
drink, 7% sales tax, and cost of supplies are still to be deducted. There were a record 32 people 
who brought the Dunwoody Crier ads in for free added playing sheets.  
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Family Movie Night in McGivney Hall 

Our McGivney Hall takes on a very different ghostly look on the last Friday of the month.  
It is opened to the youth of the parish for a Family Movie Night under direction of our 
Youth Chairman Bryan Kler. Shown above are the families watching a screening of the  
Disney classic Pinocchio.  Please take advantage of these nights with kids and grandkids. 
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Here Come the Pumpkins !! 
Ready or not, the pumpkins are ordered and an 
18-wheeler with a full load of gourds will arrive 
on Saturday, September 24th at about 1 PM. 
 
We will need all hands on deck to unload the 
truck and position the pumpkins all over the All 
Saints campus area around the church and  social 
hall. Knights, wives, able-bodied kids, and your 
friends are all requested to show up to make light 
work of this large project.  
 
After the pumpkins are placed, sales immediately 
start. We then need knights and wives to work in 
shifts to man the sales table outside the social 
hall. You will soon see an internet eVite message 
arrive and ask you to sign up for a shift. Sales will 
last for an entire  month until Halloween Eve.  
 
Please help with our second-biggest fundraiser. 
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New Council Officer 

Download New Parish App to Smartphone 

 
Brother Brian Benninghoff (left) is   
introduced at the July meeting by 
Grand Knight Pat Fahey as our     
latest Outside Guard Officer. He    
replaces Brian Wilson who was  
elected but was unable to serve. 
 
Benninghoff has become a very busy 
and dependable member of the  
council and we thank him in advance 
for his upcoming service. 

Our July council meeting featured another full house. Thank you, brothers, for 
helping to make this the best council in Georgia. 10 
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New Council Web Master Needed 
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Our council’s once award-winning web site at kc11402.org is in dire need of a thorough upgrade 
and technical rewrite. It was originally created and still runs under the ancient Windows 98     
operating system which is no longer supported by Microsoft. Even worse, the software used is 
MS FrontPage which is long outdated and non-supported. It needs to be moved to the latest  
Windows 10 platform under modern web application software. MS Expression software was a 
successor to FrontPage, but is also discontinued but free of charge. 
 
The best package going forward may be Adobe Dreamweaver, but there is no conversion path 
from FrontPage. A complete rewrite is necessary and may require HTML and C++ as well. 
 
Our webmaster, Gert Kampfer, has for a dozen years dutifully and single-handedly operated this 
web site which is still among the very best in the state (many councils do not even have one). Gert 
would like to retire from this task and move it to one or more of our younger technical gurus.  
 
The ongoing job requires maintaining a member database including each member photo, birth 
date, wedding anniversary date, membership number, phone number, degree attained, wife 
name, and email address. These personal items can only be accessed through a member sign-in 
process that uses the member last name and his KofC membership number as ID and password. 
This sign-in database must also be maintained as members come and go.  
 
Links to recent monthly newsletters and council meeting minutes are also supported., as are    
reports. The webmaster supports the current web hosting supplier “Z Connect” interface as well. 
The council pays any costs. We are not married to the existing web structure. Innovation is key.  
We want the web site to be attractive, popular, and useful. 
 
With the tremendous advances in web site software technology and even cloud computing, we 
would envision one person moving the databases and rewriting the application to a new plat-
form.  Another person could possibly become the new webmaster using detailed documentation 
provided by the first person. Web maintenance is constant, but should not be time-consuming. 
Many of the select tabs below are seldom changed or are only updated once per year. 
 
To someone who creates and supports modern web sites, such a conversion is probably not too 
daunting, but to most computer users, it is well beyond their pay grade. 
 
This council web site is very important, since it serves as an information pool among members 
and a good recruiting tool for the council. Please let us know if you can help with this project or 
know a good resource for the council. 



12 

 

Virtual Lourdes France Pilgrimage Oct. 2nd 

5 

Save the date - October 2nd at 7 PM at All Saints Church. 
 
North American Lourdes Volunteers will present a 90-minute prayerful,    
VIRTUAL PILGRIMAGE to Lourdes, France. During this guided Lourdes         
experience, you will immerse yourself in the Gospel Message of Lourdes     
as given by Our Lady to St. Bernadette.  
 
You will have the opportunity to touch the Grotto Rock and to experience 
the healing grace of Lourdes Water. As part of this spiritual opportunity to 
draw nearer to God with Our Lady and St. Bernadette, you will receive a  
Eucharistic Blessing and pray the Rosary. A Plenary Indulgence is granted to 
all the faithful, under the usual conditions, who attend a Virtual Pilgrimage 
with North American Lourdes Volunteers.   
 
Come and experience the healing grace of Our Lord Jesus Christ through   
His Immaculate Mother. Invite your family, children and friends! Our Lady 
extends her invitation to all! The next best thing to visiting Lourdes itself    
is a Pilgrimage Journey without the travel ! 

Our former Insurance Field Agent, John Knight, has moved on to become our District Deputy. 
His assigned replacement is Nicholas Shaw. Please refer to Nick for all your insurance questions 
and needs. Meet him at our 1st degree exemplifications and council meetings. 

Our New Council Insurance Agent 

12 
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Enroll in Kroger Community SVdP Aid 
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Habitat House #23 Date & Site Announced 

If you ever shop at Kroger Foods Stores, please take a moment to enroll in the Kroger 
Community Rewards Program which provides a rebate of purchases to the Saint Vincent 
de Paul organization. All Knights should be a part of this program. Kroger has been a great 
partner of the Order and the parish. You must re-enroll every year around September 1st. 

All Saints Parish has embarked on the program to erect its 23rd 
Habitat House this Fall. It usually takes about 7 weekends to 
complete the project.  Funds totaling $58,000 must be raised. 
 
Under parish project financial manager, Sir Knight Mike Will,  
our Council has met to send out over 2000 envelopes to parish-
ioners asking for donations. 
 
Council 11402 has been assigned the Saturday October 1st 
workday as the date they will manage construction and  provide 
food services with our giant cooker. Knights may, of course, 
work any other weekends in addition to the particular assigned 
one. Family members over 16 years are invited to help. 
 
Set your navigation systems to lead you to 2907 First Avenue 
SW, Atlanta, Ga 30315.  The site is located off Cleveland Ave at 
exit 241, off I-75/ I-85. Parking is extremely limited and car 
pooling is very advisable. Wear old clothes, hats, gloves, and 
suitable work shoes. 
 
Sir Knight Gene Gannon is the straw boss assigned to get 
enough warm bodies to the site to make October 1st a success. 
He is at gene_gannon@bellsouth.net and 404-992-3999. 
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Our Grand Knight Pat Fahey has asked that this memo from our Supreme 
Knight be entered into our newsletter for action by the brothers. Please contact 
your congressman. 
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Dear Brother Knight,  
  
Southern Louisiana is being hit by what is called “the worst natural disaster since Superstorm 
Sandy.” 
  
Several people have died, with tens of thousands of others forced to leave their homes. More 
than 30,000 people have been rescued from the flooded areas, many seeking refuge in       
emergency shelters. 
  
In response to the devastation, the Supreme Council has launched an online donation drive to 
assist with local relief operations. One hundred percent of the proceeds will go directly to relief 
efforts. 
  
The Knights of Columbus has a long tradition of providing disaster relief, said Supreme 
Knight Carl Anderson. Our communities, like the people of Southern Louisiana, need our 
time, our efforts and our financial assistance. We are going to do all that we can, working with 
the Louisiana State Council and local councils, to help those most in need as a result of the 
flooding. 
  
Your support is urgently needed. Please DONATE TODAY to help those suffering such      
devastation.  

Knights of Columbus 
For donations by check in USD: 
Make Checks Payable To: "Knights of Columbus Charities" 
Kindly specify "Louisiana Flood Relief" on the memo line of your check. 

 
Send To: 

Knights of Columbus Charities 
One Columbus Plaza 

PO Box 1966 

New Haven, CT 06509-19661 Columbus Plaza 
New Haven, CT 06510 

(203) 752-4000 

Donate to Louisiana Flood Relief 

Your council brothers will be there again serving beverages. 
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http://ai360.aristotle.com/public/AI360EmailTracking/Clickthrough.aspx?cdbID=a2165fa2-387a-4e39-8363-2076eac843b6&mactID=e0c2c0aa-7cff-4381-98d9-c2a88e9f4e30&atvID=0b67356c-fdd1-499f-948c-e650c94c7442
http://ai360.aristotle.com/public/AI360EmailTracking/Clickthrough.aspx?cdbID=a2165fa2-387a-4e39-8363-2076eac843b6&mactID=0138773d-93d1-48ef-95f2-06443b1f09d0&atvID=0b67356c-fdd1-499f-948c-e650c94c7442
http://ai360.aristotle.com/public/AI360EmailTracking/Clickthrough.aspx?cdbID=a2165fa2-387a-4e39-8363-2076eac843b6&mactID=f95f943c-6852-4117-b14d-47257c23edee&atvID=0b67356c-fdd1-499f-948c-e650c94c7442
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Knight Remembrance Mass October 19th 

On Wednesday October 19th, the Council will hold its annual Mass of Remembrance for all our 
deceased brothers. We now have 59 deceased council members, and we also honor the deceased 
brothers of our Watters Assembly. This is the most solemn event that we hold each year. This 
Mass will take the place of the usual 7 PM evening Mass at All Saints. 
 
All brothers and spouses should attend this event. An honor guard and a council acolyte team will 
provide reverence. Widows and their families will be specially invited. Candles will be lit for 
passed brothers. There will be a reception in McGivney Hall following. Please put this special 
Mass on your calendar. If you are a member of the honor guard, please plan to participate. 
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How to Pay 2016 Dues Electronically! 

Shown above is the new electronic payment page on our council kc11402.org web site. You go to 
that web site, choose “Members Enter Here”, log in with your last name and membership   
number (on your member card),  choose “2016 Dues Payment”, and then get to above screen. 
 
You may then pay your dues ($41.50 which includes a small electronic processing fee) by using 
a credit card or your PayPal account which takes that amount directly out of your checking    
account like a debit card. Your personal PayPal account must be set up independently. A new 
second web page choice allows you to set up automatic $41.50 PayPal payments for 5 years. 
 
Of course,  you may still pay your unchanged 2016 annual dues of $40 directly at a meeting or 
send a $40 check made out to “KofC Council 11402” to our new Treasurer, Dominic Palermo. 
We could not make it easier to pay your dues. Dues were due last January 1st.  

19 



20 

 

September Birthdays  

   
   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   
   
   
   
   

   

   

Jim McGill 1 

Ned Winsor 1 

Todd Papetti 4 

John Priede 4 

Martin Sudhan Bernard 6 

Bill Herald 7 

Danny George 8 

Steven Valenti 8 
Anthony Arokia Amal Raj 9 

Steve Bales 10 

Fr. William Hao 10 

Dick Marklein 10 

Ed Pierson 13 

Bob Santos 13 

Jonathan Tierney 13 

Pat Callahan 14 

Fred Frerichs 14

Danny Ross 14 

Keith Kieffer 15 

John Seggerson 15 

Jeff Berklich 16 

Ed Harries 16 

Fr. Dan Rogaczewski 16 

Gene Wysocki 16 

Gene Gannon 18 

Greg Pyne 18 

Gregory Ducote 19 

John Natoli 19 

Ralph O’Connor 20 

Adam Polak 20 

Charles Wilson 20 

Mike Schultz 21 

William Stobierski 21 

Sam Portis 25 

Michael Smith 27 

Ernie Spencer 27 

John Nelson 28 

Len Dorrien 29 

    

September Wedding Anniversaries 
 Date                                                                                 Years       

10th  Ernie & Barbara Spencer 61 
5th George & Helene Tanguay 61 
12th Ed & Ann Kucharski 57 
26th Charles & Carolyn Wilson 57 
16th John & Joann Nuzzulo 55 
15th Ed & Suzanne Harries 54 
14th Joe & Judith Kane 53 
7th John & Maria Martin 53 
7th Jim & Judy Herbig 49 
2nd Tom & Nancy Simon 49 
5th Michael & Rebecca Schaaf 46 
12th  John & Lena Trombino 46 

2nd  John Deasy & Diane Miller 44 
27th Mike & Mary Schultz 42 
18th  Nick & Patricia Mattera 40 
9th John & Terry Lamberski 38 
21st Nestor & Stephanie Montero 38 
25th Nick & Sally King 34 

29th Mark A.  & Susan Miller 33 
1st Doug & Therese Birkbeck 32 
8th James & Ann McDevitt 32 
2nd Ed & Colleen Trainor 27 
23rd Paul & Nina Weidle 27 
10th Jerry & Joyce Cross 26 
2nd Mike & Carla Paolozzi 26 
29th Tom & Jennifer Burns 24 
4th Randy & Kristine Compton 22 
30th Marty & Rochelle McCormick 21 
23rd Bob & Anita Mitchell  21 
14th Jerry & Lisa McManus 20 

5th John & Jennifer Nelson 18 

5th Scott & Kimberly Woods 18 
30th Mark & Michele Chambers 16 
25th Tom & Candice Tarr 16 

21st John & Erin McHugh 14 

13th Jim & Barbara Masak 11 
9th Joseph George & Anju Oomman 10 
1st Gregory & Libby Gillins 9 
8th Tom & Isabelle Koboski 9 
13th Mark & Andrea Daniel 8 
 17th Jim & Mary Jane Gonzales 5 

24th Robbie & Laverne White  5 

   

   Council Significant Dates 
 

God and Father of us all, in Jesus, your 

Son and our Savior, you have made us 

your sons and daughters in the family of 

the Church. 

 
May your grace and love help our fami-

lies in every part of the world be united 

to one another in fidelity of the Gospel. 

 

May the example of the Holy Family, 

with the aid of your Holy Spirit, guide 

all families, especially those most trou-

bled, to be homes of  communion and 

prayer and to always seek your truth 

and live in your love. 

 
Through Christ our Lord.   Amen 

23 
20 



21 

 

Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
Vincent Annaloro’s father, Emile 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Randy Ceryan’s wife, Heather 
Ron Collins’ wife, Jackie 
Don Converse’s friends, Jackie and Carl Franklin 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 98 
Pat Duncan’s mother, Joan Duncan 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Mark Foster’s two uncles  
John Francis’ cousin & granddaughter 
Al Garofalo’s wife, Pat, and daughter, Mary Jo. 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
David Jeanson’s wife, Pat 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet & mother-in-law, Anne Piede 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Doc Malone ‘s cousin, Judy 
Mario Marin’s brother-in-law, Fernando Matheus 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
John Martin’s wife, Maria 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Paul Mudge’s friend Laura Jordan, his brother Daniel John Mudge, Sr. 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Marion Reale, widow of Paul Reale 
Peter Rushworth’s son, Tom 
Charles Santa Maria’s brother, Gerry. 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke 
John Shepherd’s granddaughter, Calla Tufto. 
Mike Smith’s daughter 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher, wife Barbara 
Ralph Stinson’s nephew, Johnny Hood 
Carl Stryker’s granddaughter 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and wife Jan 
Ted Tada’s mother-in-law, Mary Hickey, 92 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy 
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 
Stan Wasowski’s mother, Florence 
Tom Wozniak’s aged mother  
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 
 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
 Frank Murphy       Dennis Caniglia 
 Jack Klapka           Nestor Montero       
 Wiley Maloof          Guy Stryker   
  George Swartz       Don Myers     
  Ron Collins            Joe Cavallaro            
  Ray Grupinski       Steven Bales 
  John Pepitone        Bill Camden 
  Frank Paolozzi      Jack Harte    Bob Santos 
  Dave Jeanson        Mike Smith   Walt Gauthier         
  Rich Szyperski      Jim Masak    Cary Kean 
  Doug McAleer      Jim Herbig    John Barranco 
  Pat Casey, Sr.        Len Dorrien 
  Woody Jones         Jack Curtin 
  Benny Mastrogiovanni    Robbie White 

     Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
    Andy Diaz           Ray Gustin   John Brach 

    Matt Dewhurst      Al Garofalo 

    Franz Brucks         Bryan St. Romain  
    Bill Peet                Msgr. Donald Kiernan  
    Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey    Jack Knight   Bro. John Klein , LC    
Missionary Gray Plunkett  

 Our Beloved Clergy 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Aux. Atlanta Bishop David P. Talley 
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Monsignor James J. Fennessy 
Father William T. Hao     
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small      Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Father David Daly, LC       Father Daniel Ketter 
Father Peter Khuong Huynh, LC 
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Brother John Klein, LC, Rome IT 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon-in-Formation  Hedy Sevilla  

Our Beloved Widows  
Margaret Welter   Grace Mahoney   Rita Mix 
Ellie Pavlik    Nancy Moeller   Eleanor Lynch 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     Winifred Koss 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)     Donna Kantak   
Antoinette Roy  Ruth Del Guercio  Marie Crean 
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero  Sharon Malone 
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak     Helen O’Shea-

Margie Vicknair       Joyce Templeton 
Margaret McCabe     Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell       Evelyn Wittman 
Katie Woerner   Mary Ardagna  Sally Horan 
Patti Travers Neil    Polly Callison    Karen Giles 

 

Memento  
Languorem 
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                         Recent Prayer Requests 
 
Happily we lost no brothers this month and no family deaths were reported. Please continue to 
pray for our very sick brothers and family members as reported in this newsletter. 
 
We received a special request from Woody Jones for prayers for his mother-in-law, Mrs. Anne 
Piede, who has painful colitis. 
 
We continue to monitor the condition of Sir Knight Walt Gauthier with life-threatening condition 
from a recent automobile accident. That has been made much more serious by heart problems. 
 
If you have relatives whose names need to be removed from or added to the list on the previous 
page, please contact Lou Hlad at louhlad@comcast.net. The name of that section is Memento  
Languorem (Remember Sickness). 

Sir Knights are  
remembered     

upon death on 
Mass   chalices 
given to new 

priests. 

 Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Richard Steiner             3/17/2006       

John F. Hansberry        6/21/2016 Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      Salvatore DePace          1/16/2006       

Thomas A. Templeton    5/1/2016 George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      

Fr. Joseph M. Peek       3/14/2016 Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Jerome E. Travers        7/29/2005       

Dennis M. Crean         11/01/2015 Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     John P. Stojka               7/21/2005      

Gregg R. Kantak         10/21/2015 Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005      

Richard (Doc) Malone  6/12/2015 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005      

James W. Callison         4/03/2015 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.   1/13/2005     

William R. Schlich        3/12/2015 Walter J. Bieszak         4/17/2011      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004      

William D. O’Connor   1/19/2015 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

Anthony Allan Kosek 12/25/2014 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

John M. Foley               9/12/2014 Gerald A. Cicero          1/05/2011      Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Bill  H. Giles                  8/05/2014 David B. Moeller          5/09/2010       Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 Francis G. Welter       12/19/2009       James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 Owen K. McCabe         8/16/2009        Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      William G. Lehman     4/16/2009       Elias M. Mualem          3/27/2000 

Paul J.  Reale              11/10/2013      Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      Gordon G. Hurt           3/03/2008       Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      Kenneth C. McIntosh 11/25/1998 

Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      Thomas M. Scherrer    4/10/2007       William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998                

“Ask not 
for whom 
the bell 
tolls. It 
tolls for 
thee.” 

John 
Donne 

59 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in red 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Pat Fahey                     404-234-4157       patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Deputy Grand Knight   Jim Gonzales                678-587-9552       drjgonzales@msn.com 
Chancellor                              Dick Marklein              404-790-8004       brmcycle@hotmail.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren  770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy  678-291-0805       bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Bill Driscoll                   678-395-4364       bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Recorder    Stephen Strong              770-698-9797       steve@strongus.net 
Financial Secretary                    Ralph O’Connor           404-343-3569       ralph390@comcast.net 
Treasurer    Dominic Palermo          404-256-1523       dpal84116@aol.com 
Lecturer    Bill Luckert                   770-640-5209       billuckert@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards                             Nick Mattera                 973-903-4185       nmat6961@gmail.com    
                                                     Bob Abney                      309-945-2825       abneyrl@gmail.com 
                              
Outside Guards   Brian Benninghoff        404-731-5301        brianebenninghoff@gmail.com  
                 Charles Lynch               770-396-0183        chasman4470@gmail.com 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term      Dean Trantow             678-296-6326         trantowd@aol.com 
Trustee Two-Year Term   Bob Mitchell                770-804- 8060        bobmitchellga@yahoo.com 
Trustee One-Year Term             Bob Fiscella                 404-644-5220         bobfiscella@gmail.com 
Insurance Field Agent    Nicholas Shaw             404-520-8371         nicholas.shaw@kofc.org 
Musician                                    Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
Program Activity Director         Woody Jones                770-246-9897        j_harwoo@bellsouth.net 
                                                                                         
Activity Directors  
Acolytes                Bernie Marino               770-394-4046         mfmbdm5@gmail.com              
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643         dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo Director                            Dominic Palermo          404-256-1523          dpal84116@aol.com 
Church     David Emery                  770-395-7913         jdavidemery@gmail.com 
Community     Mike Feeney                   470-539-4784         mjfeeney54@att.net 
Council     John Shaffer                   770-393-3830         k9shaffer@aol.com              
Family Life                 Joe Kane                         678-708-2200         josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Membership                                Nick Mattera                  973-903-4185         nmat6961@gmail.com    
Pro-Life    John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                    770-698-9797         steve@strongus.net 
Service Support   Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Vocations    Len Dorrien                    770-396-4672         lendorrien51@gmail.com     
Youth      Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269         kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://kofc11402.shutterfly.com 
Korean War Veterans Dinner/Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention. 

 
 

Watters Assembly web site at www.kc2688.com. Watters Assem-

bly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com featuring WW II 
 Dinner, Social Dinners, Honor Flight to Washington DC Monument. 
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4th Degree 
Assembly 
Meeting 

St. Andrew 
 

6:15 Rosary/ 
6:30 Dinner/  
7:30 Meeting 

Social Hall 
7:30 PM 

Sept Council 
Meeting 

McGivney 
Rosary 7 PM 
Meeting 7:30 

1st Degree 
 

All Saints 
7:30  PM 

Pumpkins 
arrive 
about        
1 PM   

Assembly 
Golf  

Tourney 

Family  
Movie Night 
 McGivney 
Hall 7 PM 
“Shrek” 

September  2016 

Parish Fall Festival 

3rd Degree 
St. Monica 

2nd  
Degree 

St.  
Benedict 

Pumpkin 
sales begin 

for a 
month 

Men’s 
Club 

Meeting 
6:30 PM 

Social 
Hall 

Knight 
Habitat 
House 
Build 
Oct. 1 

Late Sep 21 to  
early Sep 22 


